

Phone- Michele Ramage 0418 952 215

EMAIL: ramage.michele.r@edumail.vic.gov.au

WEB: http://www.nefln.vic.edu.au/

Phone- Brad Hearn 0429 274 154 Sean Buckley 0428 158 345

Bridget 0437 882 663 Rebecca 0438 141 241

Newsletter — Issue 7 — Term 2— 13 JUNE 2017

Benalla Flexible Learning Centre

- Individual Learning Plans
- Flexible timetables
- Mentor Support
- Involvement in the community
- Catering for students needs

WHAT'S ON

TUESDAYS L2P Program
PRIMAL GYM 2PM

THURSDAYS Yoga 10:15

TUESDAY 13TH JUNE

Zoo Keeper's Wife BPAC Benalla

MONDAY 19TH JUNE

Food Cents 11:00am

Drumming Workshop 1:00pm

MONDAY 26TH JUNE

Food Cents 11:00am

Drumming Workshop 1:00pm

THURSDAY 29TH JUNE

School Immunisations
Parent/Teacher Meetings

FRIDAY 30TH JUNE

Last Day of Term 2

MONDAY 18TH JULY

First Day of Term 3

Woo Hoo......It's Smoking

The pizza oven is completed!

Congratulations to Jayden, Alex, Ethan, Lachlan, Jeremy, Marcus, Jaryd and Sean.

It's well worth the wait!

Woodfired Pizzas will be cooking on last day of term.

TIME FOR A SHOT



Forms Due 26th June 2017
Vaccination 29th June 2017
Years 10, 11 and 12
BFLC

Meningococcal ACWY Vaccine Programme

This is a free vaccination for all Victorian Senior Secondary School Students in years 10-12. There are different strains of the bacteria and they are named after different letters of the alphabet. Meningococcal A, B, C, W and Y. In Victoria, W is now the predominant strain with 48 cases in 2016.

Please get your forms in by 26th June for immunisation on Thursday 29th June.



Cara's

Term Two Dates

Thursday 15th June
Monday 19th June
Thursday 29th June



Thank you to NE Tracks LLEN for their ongoing support to our school. Most recently the donation to our Healthy Living Healthy Minds program.

PROJECT

cameron Boyle will be at our school every second Tuesday to provide legal advice/ information.

> Next visit is: Tuesday 20th June: from 9:30 – 11:30

Please place your name on the appointment sheet located in Michele's office.



Every Tuesday



The perfect opportunity for students to gain driving experience and build up their 120 hours.

Contact Michele or Lynne for information.

Food around the world

The Food Studies class will be running 'Food Around the World' over 3 weeks, from the 13th of June to the 27th of June. Each Tuesday lunchtime there will be two different cuisines featured.



The first week will be **Spanish** and **Indian**The second week will be **Ethiopian** and **Peruvian**The last week will be **Japanese** and **Lebanese**.

VETIS STUDENTS DOING WELL

Three students from Benalla Flexible Learning Centre are studying a Vocational Education Training Course at Wangaratta GoTAFE.

Sophie is in second year of a Certificate III in Beauty, Misty is in first year of Certificate II in Building and Construction and April is in her first year of Certificate III Health Services.

These students should be congratulated on their 100% attendance at these courses for term 2.

To make this commitment to travel to Wangaratta each Wednesday to attend their classes is a credit to them – Well done girls.

Marley and Oliver continue to do well in their school based apprenticeships and theory sessions towards their Certificate II in Agriculture. Their last two TAFE sessions have been held at Tarrawingee – well done for going that extra mile for class!!!

Zac travels from Euroa to Seymour to study his VETiS Furnishings at GoTAFE. This is Zac's second year of this certificate and he should complete the course early next term. Zac juggles this course along with a SBA, L2P program and classes at the Flexible Learning Centre – well done Zac.

EXCURSIONS

JUNE 13 - Film at BPAC - Zoo Keepers Wife

Please collect a permission form for these sessions

YOGA – Thursdays – 10:15 am – 11pm

GYM at Primal Gym — Tuesdays 2pm - 3pm

Please remember to wear comfortable clothing for these sessions

Speak to
Brad
about his latest
Literacy
challenge.

Student Activities

Crystal attended the VCAL awards in Melbourne where she spoke about the Lynne Kosky scholarship.

Isabella in action at her hospitality School Based Apprenticeship.

Love the onion goggles!



Congratulations to Tamika and Paddy on the birth of their beautiful daughter Scarlet.

Melbourne Arts Excursion

On Monday the 5th June, we went to Melbourne to see the Top Art exhibition at Federation Square and then to Hamer Hall to see a performance of movie themed songs. Although aimed at an older audience the overall quality of the performance was good.

The art gallery was interesting as it was filled with random found stuff, such as rusty spoons. This was part of The Great Exhibition by Patrick Pound.

At the Top Art exhibit, I saw a painting of an African girl with half blond, half black hair. The blonde half was meant to represent un-natural beauty and the standards of western culture. This was the piece of art that stood out to me.

Cassie C.

LAST CHANCE TO REGISTER FOR THE EXCURSION GRANT

CSEF -FORMS

If you have a health care / pension card then it is important that you complete the Camps, Sports and Excursion Form that are available at the school. These forms will enable you to receive a grant of \$225 that will be used to support your involvement in camps, excursions and sports while at school. Please make sure that your teacher has a copy of a current health care card so that the grant will be approved without delay.

P&TTIME



Parent Teacher Interviews Thursday 29th of June 2017 3:30pm - 8:00pm

Term 2 Parent Teacher Interview's please book a time with your teachers to review your Individual Learning Plans and set Term 3 Goals.

Paid Part Time Work Program

The benefits the students are gaining from this program are immeasurable.

The past two Wednesdays have seen the students gain an understanding of panel beating & spray painting at Dosser Panels.

They also went to GOTAFE where they learnt through Career Voyager, the types of jobs they would be suited to based on their personal interests.

Thank you for your continued support with TOMORROW TODAY our Healthy Living Healthy Minds program.

Great progress is occurring on the mosaics. More than half the panels are completed. We are very excited to see the end result, it is going to look fantastic.

Art Room Update

